
Baycliff Civic League Meeting

Call to Order:
Bill Westerndorf, President of civic league called meeting to order  in Alanton 
Elementary Cafeteria.  Minutes of previous meeting read by Paula McGowan.

Treasurers Report:
Mrs. Swank gave report for Bob Swank.

Announcements:
Christine Westerndorf announced a two week extension for ad campaign in Baycliff’s 
directory, as we are a little short.  Two year sign up gives four free ads.

Craig Gallagher announced civic league awards update on city civic league meetings.  
Award banquet will be January 7, 2007.
Virginia Beach will have 400 year celebration activities on April 27, 2007 on the 
boardwalk at the oceanfront,  similar to the Neptune festival festivities.

Clair Polley recommended Christine Westerndorf, and it was a unanimous vote for 
Christine to be awarded The “Civic League/Community Association Award”.  

Holiday Party will be at Ted and Julie Lands home, 1905 Crestview Landing on Saturday
December 16th  from 7-10 p.m.  Bring a cover dish to share.

Barbara Hancock announced that 200  pansies were planted today before rain this 
Thursday.  Thanked all that came out with no notice due to weather forecast for 
scheduled planting day later in the week.  Boat ramp has been sprayed for weeds.

Old Business:
Ryan Johnson, Eagle Scout, announced he has completed his project at front of 
neighborhood.  He placed new shingles on our bulletin board and placed safety sign at 
entrance encouraging all to drive the speed limit with caution.  He thanked the Sullivan’s 
for providing the plywood and the Westerndorf’s for assisting in project.  He also 
thanked all who emailed or stopped by with encouraging words while he worked.

New Business:
Speaker Abby Jones spoke in great detail about the Virginia Beach Public Education on 
Health Awareness Department’s position on educating our city about Pandemic 
Influenza. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m. by Bill Westerndorf


